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Brethren;
As we turn the page to a new year, and resolve to
do some things differently, we naturally reflect
on the past year and the opportunities we had,
within our families, our craft, and our
community to put our lessons to use.
Hopefully we have emerged as better fathers,
husbands, and citizens so that we can cast
honour on our craft.
As I said in a recent address, our ritual in the first degree talks of
the three principle rungs of the ladder, faith, hope, and charity.  It
states that the third and last rung being Charity, it comprehends
the whole. However, charity can only be considered as important
as faith or hope, when charity is thought of as love.
To love our fellow man, without any expectation in return, is to
show the true glory of our Masonic structure.
The month of December was busy for all of us, with family and
lodge obligations, but I wish to thank all the lodges for their
participation in the annual CTV Lions Christmas Telethon.  Our
monetary gift, as well as our exposure on television answering the
phones, was important to this district.
My last meeting of 2013 was my Official Visit to Espanola Lodge,
where my son was the Worshipful Master.  I have to admit it was
hard to contain my pride.
To R. W. Bro.  Allan Burns, the editor of this newsletter, I offer a
special thank you from the district for your efforts in 2013.  This
is no small task and we thoroughly enjoy every issue.
January’s Trestle Board indicates a lodge installation as well as an
official visit.  Attend your own lodge, and if possible show your
support to the other lodges on their special nights.
In the New Year, I ask each of you to live your lives so as to bring
attention and respect to our craft.  May people admire us for the
way we live, and know we are masons by our actions, and not just
by the ring we wear on our finger.
May the Great Architect continue to watch over our craft.
Fraternally,
R. W. Bro. Clair Bracken
D.D.G.M.

Meeting HRH
Princess Anne

/ Pg. 14
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www.grandlodge.on.ca
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National Lodge No. 588 Official Visit

R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken attended his
Official Visit to National Lodge on
Tuesday, December 3rd 2013.

Amongst the brethren seated in the East
was the District Deputy’s son, W. Bro.
Brad Bracken the Worshipful Master of
Espanola Lodge No. 527.

Visiting Masters

(Front L-R) R.W. Bro. Ed Elchyshyn – W. Bro. Dave Keown, W.M.
National Lodge – R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken D.D.G.M. – V.W. Bro. Allan
Farquharson, Grand Steward (Back L-R) W. Bro. Rejean Daigle, W.M.
Sudbury Lodge – W. Bro. Tom King, W.M. Nickel Lodge – W. Bro. John
Robbie, W.M. Friendship Lodge – W. Bro. Brad Bracken, W.M.
Espanola Lodge

IMPORTANT DATES
TO REMEMBER

Friday, Jan. 10th 2014 – Bethel
Lodge Installation
Monday, January 20th 2014 –
Sudbury Lodge presentation of 50-
Year Jubilee medals to three lodge
brethren
Tuesday, Jan. 21st 2014 – D.D.G.M.
Official Visit to Algonquin Lodge
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Espanola Lodge No. 527
Official Visit

Inclement weather on December 4th caused a delay in R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken’s Official Visit to Espanola
Lodge. W. Bro. Brad Bracken rescheduled the meeting for December 18th and the weather cooperated this
time.  The District Deputy welcomed Bro. Arie Ram into the Craft at the completion of his Initiation.

It was a very special evening for the District Deputy Grand Master as his son W. Bro. Brad Bracken is the
Worshipful Master of Espanola Lodge.

R.W. Bro. L. Clair Bracken, D.D.G.M. congratulates Bro.
Arie Ram on his Initiation into Freemasonry with W. Bro.
Brad Bracken.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES

Fifty-Year Presentation
R.W. Bro. William (Bill) Sanders received his 50-year pin
from M.W. Bro. Donald C. Campbell at the December 11th

2013 meeting of Richardson Lodge No. 136 in Stouffville.

R.W. Bro. Allan Burns was on hand to see his good friend and
fellow Shrine Hillbilly receive his award.

Friendship Lodge No. 691
Held their annual Step-up night on Wednesday, December
11th 2013.  Bro. John Miszczak sat in the Near East for the
Initiation of Bro. Trevor Bracken into Freemasonry.

(Front L-R) Bro. John Miszczak – Bro. Trevor Bracken – R.W.
Bro. Clair Bracken – W. Bro. John Robbie
(Back) Bro. Dennis Bracken – W. Bro. Doug Bracken – W. Bro.
Brad Bracken

A new addition to the Bracken Boys
Bro. Trevor Bracken is the son of Bro. Dennis Bracken,
the nephew of R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken and W. Bro.
Doug Bracken and cousin to W. Bro. Bradley Bracken.

W. Bro. Rob Lipic and Bro. John Miszczak

Doric Lodge No. 455
Congratulations to Bro. Robert Playter on being
Initiated into Freemasonry on Tuesday,
December 10th 2013
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES

Sudbury Lodge No. 658
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MASONS HELPING MASONSBelrock Update
by W. Bro. Roger Kitching
The chairs in our lodge room have been getting relatively tired; they have required many welding repairs and lots of T.L.C.
over the last few years. The Sudbury Manitoulin District membership is fortunate to have Bro. John Brown and Bro. Alan Fey
in our membership.
Rameses Shriners of Toronto had sold their building on Keele street and the chairs in the Craft Lodge room located in the
Temple building contained theatre styled chairs that were donated to Zeta Shamrock Lodge #533 by W. Bro. Henry Herbert
Memorial Trust Fund.  The coincidence  of “Son and Brother-In-Law” happened and Bro. John Brown’s son and Bro. Alan
Fey’s brother-in-law now W. Bro. James Brown was installed as the Worshipful Master of Zeta Shamrock Lodge in 2013.
W. Bro. James Brown had visited Friendship Lodge No. 691 at the Belrock Masonic Centre on different occasions and the
lodge room chairs came up in their conversation. A generous offer was made by Zeta Shamrock Lodge to donate their lodge
room chairs to Belrock. The offer was gratefully accepted by the Belrock Temple board.
Brethren from the Sudbury-Manitoulin district travelled to Weston Lodge for the Installation of W. Bro. James Brown. They
included Bro. John Brown, Bro. Alan Fey, Bro. John McCowan, V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart, V. W. Bro. Lyle Redden, Bro. Stan
Waltenbury, W. Bro. Roger Kitching.

Bro. Stan Waltenbury, Bro. John McCowan, W. Bro. Roger
Kitching, receiving the Plaque from W. Bro. James Brown
indicating the donation of the chairs to Zeta Shamrock Lodge
and now to the Belrock Masonic Centre.

The chairs being removed from the lodge room are Rameses Shrine
Temple.  The removal of the chairs was undertaken by members
from the Zeta Shamrock Lodge; W. Bro. James Brown and
daughter Emma, V.W. Bro. Gordon Donnelly, W. Bro. Allan Magda
along with Sudbury-Manitoulin district members Bro. John
McCowan, W. Bro Ben Mullen, Bro. Stan Waltenbury, V.W. Bro.
Brian Stoddart, W. Bor. Roger Kitching, Bro. Alan Fey, Bro. Kevin
Pattison and family Rosie Pattison and Lisa McCormick.

The crew takes a well deserved coffee break after the chairs are removed and
loaded.  The transportation of the chairs was made possible by the very
generous donation of a transport truck by Bro. Kevin Pattison.

The removal crew beside the
transport; (L-R) Allan Magda,
James Brown, Kevin Pattison,
Gordon Donnelly, Brian Stoddart,
Stan Waltenbury, Emma Brown,
John McCowan, Ben Mullen,
Rosie Pattison, Lisa McCormick,
Alan Fey.

Arriving at Belrock.

Just about finished
unloading – W. Bro.
Stephen Fleming and W.
Bro. Ben Mullen

The chairs are here and
stored for installation
during July/August Call
Off.  W. Bro. Stephen
Fleming, W. Bro. Ben
Mullen.

There are many many Thank Yous to all that helped to make the
delivery of our chairs happen . . .
What Masons can do helping Masons.
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JANUARY 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1.
SHRINE CLUB

New Years
Levee

2. 3. 4.

5. 6. 7.
NATIONAL

LODGE
Masonic Ed.

8.
ESPANOLA

LODGE
Masonic Ed.

FRIENDSHIP
LODGE
Elections

9.
GORE BAY

LODGE
2nd Degree

Bro. D. McCann

Algoma
Chapter

10.
BETHEL
LODGE

Installation
Dinner 6:00pm

11.
RAMESES
SHRINERS
Installation

12. 13. 14.
DORIC
LODGE
Initiation

15.
NICKEL
LODGE

Friendship
Lodge Visit
2nd Degree

Bro. S. Stobo

16.
Tuscan Chapter

R.A.M.
Installation

Spanish River
Chapter

17.
SUDBURY

SHRINE CLUB
Installation

Radisson Hotel
Palladium Room

18.
RORAB

SHRINE CLUB
Installation

19. 20.
SUDBURY

LODGE
50 Year Veteran
Jubilee Medals

Bro. G. MacKay
Bro. A. Lloyd

Bro. W. Zaharia

21.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE

D.D.G.M
Official Visit

2nd Degree
Bro. D. Gravelle

22.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE
Emergent Mtg.
Nickel Lodge

Visit
2nd Degree

23.
Mavar Preceptory
Knights Templar

Installation

24.
Sudbury &

Dist. Lodge of
Perfection

Regular Mtg.

25.
Alpha Council

R & SM
Installation

1:00pm

26. 27. 28. 29.
SHRINE CLUB

Executive
Meeting
Members
Welcome

30. 31.
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A review of some monthly articles of interest in 2013
JANUARY
National Lodge Official Visit in December sees the return of
the R.W. Bro. Keith I. Jordan to his Mother lodge.

Espanola Lodge the second Official Visit in December sees a
First degree Exemplified.  Espanola Lodge also revealed their
line of commemorative golf shirts.
Nickel Lodge Bro. Angus Morris is Initiated into Freemasonry.
Friendship Lodge Bro. Bro. Tom Boyuk is Initiated into
Freemasonry during the Fifty-third reciprocal visit of Nickel
Lodge to Friendship Lodge on December 12, 2012.
Doric Lodge  sees Bro. Matthew Gould take his second steps in
Freemason when he is Passed to the Fellowcraft degree.
Gore Bay Lodge also witnesses Bro. Richard Anger take his
second steps when he is Passed to the Fellowcraft degree.
Sudbury Lodge has their newest Master Mason when Bro. Ray
Thoms is Raised to the Sublime Degree of a Master Mason.
FEBRUARY
Bethel Lodge W. Bro. Robert Tailleur installs his successor W.
Bro. Stan Weatherbee.
Algonquin Lodge D.D.G.M.’s Official Visit.

Nickel Lodge Initiates Bro. Justin Proulx during the Fifty-third
reciprocal visit of Friendship Lodge to Nickel Lodge.
Friendship Lodge Bro. Bruce Burgess is presented with the

Gore Bay Lodge Bro. Chris Theijsmejer is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree.
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Paul Notman is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree.

Tuscan Chapter R.A.M. Ex. Comp. Alan Hill is Installed as
First Principal.
Mavar Preceptory Em. Kt. David Carscallen is Installed as
Presiding Preceptor.
Shrine Club Noble Stan Fenton is Installed as President of the
Sudbury Shrine Club.

MARCH
Friendship Lodge W. Bro. Ryan Lipic installs W. Bro. John

Nickel Lodge Bro. Tom King steps to the Near East for Step-
Up night and Bro. Michael Edgar is Initiated.

Bethel Lodge Bro. Robin Spinks is Raised to the Sublime
Degree of a Master Mason.
Gore Bay Lodge Initiates Bro. Justin Coutts.
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Paul Notman is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree 35 days after his Initiation.
Mavar Preceptory Comp. Ross King receives the Order of
Malta.
APRIL
Reception for Grand Master M.W. Bro. D. Garry Dowling is
featured.

Gore Bay Lodge Brethren
travel to Ottawa to attend the
Installation of W. Bro. Michel
Vigeant as the Potentate of
Tunis Shriners. The new
Potentate is a Past Master of
Gore Bay Lodge.

F.H. Waller Award for his
commitment to the Craft. Many
visitors to the lodge will know
Bruce as the Tyler who greats
everyone with his warm smile.
Bro. Alan Fey proves his
proficiency as a Master Mason.

Later in the month Nickel Lodge
hosts a “Tough Times Dinner” of
weiners and beans (including
hot dog buns), jello and rice
pudding in support of the
District Feed The Hungry
project

Robbie as the new Worshipful Master.
Annual Ladies night takes place later
that evening.  At the regular meeting
R.W. Bro. Robert Butler is presented
with a 50-year Past Master’s jewel and
certificate from the lodge.
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MAY
Masonic Foundation of Ontario provides $25,000 to
Cambrian College which is matched by the college to help
create an endowment that will fund an annual award to a
Cambrian student enrolled in the School of Community
Services.
Doric Lodge Official Visit in April sees Bro. Andrew Orr
initiated into Freemasonry.
Algonquin Lodge W. Bro. Jason Ashley installations his
successor W. Bro. V.A. Casey Stranges as the new
Worshipful Master.  Bro. Jason McKibbon is presented his
Grand Lodge certificate.
Nickel Lodge Bro. Steven Stobo is Intiatated into
Freemasonry.
Gore Bay Lodge Bro. Justin Coutts is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree.
Bethel Lodge Bro. Clayton Keyes is Intiated at the regular
meeting and Bro. Thomas Smith is Initiated at an emergent
meeting.
Doric Lodge Initiates Bro. Michael Terry and Bro. Tim
Fernerty.
Mavar Preceptory visit by M. Em. Kt. Gerald E. Tetzloff
G.C.T. the Supreme Grand Master of Sovereign Great Priory
of Canada is featured.

Algoma Chapter O.E.S. six members are presented with
pins recognizing a total of 280 years service to  the Order.
JUNE
Friendship Lodge Official Visit in May sees the Passing of
Bro. Tommy Boyuk to the Fellowcraft degree.
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June
Nickel Lodge V.W. Bro. Clive Stephenson is the Installing
Master for W. Bro. Tom King.

Mr. Evan Abitong receives the Nickel Lodge Masonic Bursary
Sudbury Lodge. W. Bro. Rejean Daigle is Installed for his
third consecutive year as Worhshipful Master

Espanola Lodge held a special dinner for V.W. Bro. Fred
Bright commemorating his 60th Masonic anniversary.  Fred is
a life member of Nickel Lodge and an honorary life member
of Espanola Lodge.

Head Table guests included (L-R) R.W. Bro. David Innes, W. Bro. Stephen
Fleming, W.M. Nickel Lodge, R.W. Bro. Keith Jordan D.D.G.M., V.W. Bro. Fred
Bright, W. Bro. Wayne White, W.M. Espanola Lodge and W. Bro. John Robbie,
W.M. Friendship Lodge and Fred’s nephew.

Bethel Lodge Bro. Clayton Racicot is Raised to the Sublime
Degree of a Master Mason at the regular meeting in May and
Bro. Clayton Keyes is Initiated into Freemasonry at an
Emergent meeting.
Doric Lodge Bro. Andrew Orr is Passed to the Fellowcraft
degree.
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Michael Abbott is Initiated into
Freemasonry.
Friendship Lodge Friendship Lodge conducted their annual
road clean up in May.

L to R, Bro. Mark Woodliffe, W. Bro. Ross King, Bro. Alan Fey, W. Bro. Garry
Trotter V.W. Bro. John Cornthwaite, W. Bro. Roger Kitching, Bro. John Miszczak.
Also taking part were Bro. Everett Mullen, V.W. Bro. Lyle Redden, R.W. Bro. Sam
Khoury and W. Bro. Oliver Koski.
Scottish Rite Freemasonry Ill. Brothers Mark Woodliffe of
Friendship Lodge, Mike Lalonde and Tom King Nickel
Lodge and father and son team of Rob & Stephen Fleming of
Nickel travel to Hamilton for their 32nd degree.
Holy Royal Arch Bro. Brian Howe receives the Most
Excellent Master degree at Espanola Chapter and Bro. Terry
Gobbo receives the Mark Master degree at Tuscan Chapter.
Templars Sir Kt. Ross King receives the Order of the
Temple, Installation and Consecration.
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JULY
National Lodge W.  Bro.  Dave  Keown is reinstalled as
Worshipful Master.

Doric Lodge V.W. Bro. Brian Martin is Installed as the
Worshipful Master.

Gore Bay Lodge R.W. Bro. Peter Gordon is Installed as the
Worshipful Master.

Espanola Lodge W. Bro. Bradley Bracken is Installed as
Worshipful Master by his father V.W. Bro. Clair Bracken

Bethel Lodge Bro. Ryan Minor is Initiated into Freemasonry.
Nickel Lodge Bro. John Leonard is Initiated into
Freemasonry.
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Paul Notman proves his proficiency
in the Third degree.
Friendship Lodge W. Bro. Ross King receives his 25-year
Grand Lodge pin, Bro’s Nick Kennedy and Alan Fey receive
their Grand Lodge certificates, V.W. Bro. Robert Lewis
receives his 25-year Past Masters pin.
LCYC Cruisers Net R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton is featured on
around the North Channel on VHF Channel 71

Sudbury Shrine Club assists with a Children’s Clinic held at
the Sudbury Health Sciences North by the Shriners Hospital
for Children.
SEPTEMBER
Grand Lodge R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken is Installed as
District Deputy Grand Master. Bethel Lodge takes the Joseph
Lesser Attendance award, Doric Lodge takes the W.J.C.
Noble Blood Donors award and Friendship Lodge takes the
Journeyman’s Trophy.
Friendship Lodge Golf Tournament sees the golfers
enjoying great weather. Team winners are W. Bro. Doug
Bracken and Sharron Bracken along with Bro. Dennis
Bracken and Joanne Bracken.  The lodge donates half of the
Challenge money to the Shriners Hospital for Children.



    Sudbury-Manitoulin District Around and About January 2014      pg. 12

SEPTEMBER
A Special Thank You V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart and his wife
Olive are thanked by Belrock for all of the hours they spend
beautifying the building and grounds.
Java Guild donates $2,000 to the Belrock Masonic Centre to
help pay for additional roadwork and fencing.
Belrock Sprucing Up volunteers are recognized for their
work around the Belrock centre this summer.
OCTOBER
D.D.G.M. Reception heads off the news for the month.
Hosted by the Masters and Wardens association the banquet
room at Belrock was filled to capacity.
Grand Steward Invested V.W. Bro. Allan Farquharson
receives his regalia during the National Lodge meeting.
Nickel Lodge Bro. Angus Morris is Passed to the Fellowcraft
degree.
Doric Lodge Bro. George Copper is Initiated into
Freemasonry.
Bethel Lodge the Sudbury Shrine Club Degree Team visit
and Pass Bro. Tom Smith to the Fellowcraft degree.

Zeta-Shamrock Lodge Brethren from Sudbury-Manitoulin
District travelled to Toronto Humber Valley District to attend
the Installation of W. Bro. James Brown he is the son of Bro.
John Brown of Friendship Lodge No. 691.

Visit to Friendship Lodge Past Master V.W. Lyle Redden
and V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddard stopped by to visit W.Bro.
Grant Eckert who now resides in Toronto. Grant is a Past
Master (1965) of Friendship Lodge and a 56-year a mason

Algonquin Lodge Bro. Dan Gravelle is Initiated into
Freemasonry.
Shrine Hillbilly Fun Hillbilly Clan 46 held their annual
Chow Down in Stouffville. Paw and Maw degrees are held in
a corn field.
Tuscan Chapter R.A.M. held a charity barbeque and Master
Mason information night. Proceeds of the dinner are donated
to the Royal Arch charities.
Algoma Chapter O.E.S. holds an open Installation at the
Belrock Masonic Centre. R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken attends as
a guest.
Cedars of Lebanon R.W. Bro. Saliem J. Khoury’s article on
the famous trees is featured.
Sudbury Shrine Club The Oriental Band is celebrating their
50th anniversary. The Club announces they are hosting the
Rameses Shriners Spring ceremonial in June 2014.
NOVEMBER
Sudbury Lodge Official Visit in October with Bro. Jefferson
Keyes being Passed to the Fellowcraft degree.
Doric Lodge the Sudbury Shrine Club Degree team Pass Bro.
Mike Terry to the Fellowcraft degree.
Behind the Mic Bro. Bruce
Burgess of Friendship Lodge No.
691 has his own radio program
on CKLU 96.7 on the FM dial.
For the past 16 years, Bruce has
been behind the Microphone
every Friday afternoon at one
o’clock.  His show features the
Oldies from an era when music
was pleasing to the ear.
Gore Bay Lodge Bro. Justin
Coutts is Raised to the Sublime
Degree of a Master Mason.
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NOVEMBER
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Scott Bowles is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree.

(L-R) W. Bro. Casey Stranges – Bro. Scott Bowles – W. Bro. Allan Bowles, Son
and Father and Brothers in the Craft.
District Divine Service at Lyons Memorial United church in
Gore Bay is featured.
Sudbury Lodge hosts a Friend to Friend night.
Tuscan Chapter R.A.M. Official visit of R. Ex. Comp. Clive
Stephenson

Espanola Chapter R.A.M. Bro.’s Noah McLellan and
Charles Everett receive the M.E.M. degree.
Knights Templar Mavar Preceptory welcomes the P.G.P. on
his Official Visit.

Doric Lodge announces the start of Java Manitoulin on the
last Thursday of the month.

Northern Priory No. 84 Installs Norman McComb as the
Eminent Prior
Algoma Chapter O.E.S. welcomes the Worthy Matron and
Worthy Patron on of Fidelis Chapter who are on a Fraternal
visit.
DECEMBER
Veteran’s Appreciation hosted by Algonquin Lodge heads
up the news articles for the month.
Gore Bay Lodge D.D.G.M. Official Visit, Bro. Dennis
McCann is Initiated into  Freemasonry.
Nickel Lodge Bro. Glenn Mersereau is Passed to the
Fellowcraft degree.
Espanola Lodge Bro. Rick Bourget is Initiated into
Freemasonry.
Algonquin Lodge Bro. Bob Conlin is Initiated into
Freemasonry during the Past Masters night in November.

Elam Council No. 5 three candidates become new members
of the Order of the High Priesthood.
Excalibur York Rite College Official Visit of the Grand
Governor of Ontario.  Bro. Robert Bryson is presented the
Gold Honour Award for meritorious work in the York Rite.
Cryptic Rite Official Visit of the G.I.G. Bro. Ed. Bradley
receives the Royal Master degree.
Sudbury Shrine Club Friendship Lodge is presented with a
100 million dollar club certificate for their generous gift to
Shriners Hospital for Children.
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IN MEMORIAM
We said farewell to a number of our friends this past year.
The following are the brethren noted in the district
newsletter who Passed to the Grand Lodge Above in 2013.

Bro. Gerry Lougheed Sr.   Sudbury Lodge No. 658
M.W. Bro. David C. Bradley   Grand Master 1989 – 1991
R.W. Bro. Eric T. Moore   Sudbury Lodge No. 658
Bro. Ronald Rowe    Nickel Lodge No. 427
Bro. Cedric R. Bennett   Doric Lodge No. 455
Bro. Tom Zaitz    Friendship Lodge No. 691
R.W. Bro. Albert Stonier   Nickel Lodge No. 427
R.W. Bro. George Chambers   Nickel Lodge No. 427
Bro. Allen Farquhar     Espanola Lodge No. 527
V.W. Bro. William Strachan   National Lodge No. 599
Bro. Earl Draper    National Lodge No. 599
Bro. Robert Combe    Friendship Lodge No. 691
W. Bro. John Della Bosca   Sudbury Lodge No. 658
Bro. Gordon Matheson   Nickel Lodge No. 427
Bro. Albert Laidley    Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
W. Bro. Murray Talbot   Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Bro. James McGinn II    Nickel Lodge No. 427
Bro. Glenn Leeson    Doric Lodge No. 455
Bro. Craege McQuarrie   Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
W. Bro. Allan Uildersma   Sudbury Lodge No. 658
W. Bro. Rick Belton    Doric Lodge No. 455

We Cherish Their Memory In Our Hearts

CTV/LIONS  CHILDREN’S TELETHON
On the 7th of December several Freemason's from the
Sudbury Manitoulin District answered telephones
during the annual CTV/Lion's Children's
Christmas Telethon.

A cheque presentation was also made during the event.

Representing the District are (l to r): front row, W. Bro. Brad
Bracken, R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken D.D.G.M., W. Bro. Ray
Barlow (District Secretary). Back row: W. Bro. Casey Stranges,
W. Bro. Reg Daigle, W. Bro. John Robbie, W. Bro. Tom King
and Bro. John Wiszczak.
Meeting with HRH Princess Anne
Past Potentate of Rameses Shriners Brian Davenport who is
a member of theGrey & Simcoe Foresters Volunteer Pipes
& Drums Regimental Army Band had the honour of
meeting HRH. Princess Anne the honorary Colonel-in-
Chief of the Regiment.
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DON’T MISS
THE FUN

ENTER YOUR
TEAM SOON!
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CCLLIICCKK HHEERREE TTOO
EENNTTEERR OOUURR SSIITTEE

http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com

